Fabric Report

Following the extensive works in the past few years, the provision of a new boiler, re-thatching and internal painting not a great deal of work has been undertaken in the past year although there is an ongoing campaign to improve access to the church. Led by Diane Wynne-Fitzgerald money is being raised for an initial feasibility study to achieve this. The gates on the north side of the church facing the Post Office were taken away and straightened and the gates can now be closed. The gates now need to be sanded and painted, work which I will undertake when the weather is warmer. Access to the organ has been improved with a sturdy staircase for safety and access reasons. The gutter on the north porch needs attention as those putting material in the bins can be treated to an involuntary shower! The brown bin was replaced by the Council. One or two of the flagstones near the tower need levelling. There are constant issues regarding the path between the Church and the Parish Hall which is uneven in places; a permanent resolution of these presents something of a problem which could involve major work. Ivy growing on the monuments and over the church wall is also becoming a problem. Two new flags will be provided by a local charity for use on the tower.
Rodney EDRICH
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